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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
150 S. Independence Mall West 
Suite 216, The Public Ledger Building 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania  19106-3499 

Region III/Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health Operations 

SWIFT #051320164036 

Cynthia B. Jones, Director 
Department of Medical Assistance Services 
600 East Broad Street, Suite 1300 
Richmond, VA  23219 

Dear Ms. Jones: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has reviewed Virginia’s State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) 16-002, Pharmacy Fee-for Service Reimbursement. This SPA proposes to 
revise Virginia’s pharmacy reimbursement methodology for the Medicaid fee-for-service 
program from the current methodology to one that meets the drug pricing definition described in 
the Final Rule that was published in the Federal Register on February 1, 2016.  The rules 
requires States to pay pharmacies based on the drug ingredient cost, defined as the actual 
acquisition cost (AAC) plus a “professional dispensing fee.”  Virginia has determined that the 
weighted average cost of dispensing prescriptions to Virginia Medicaid members is $10.65. 

This SPA is acceptable. Therefore, we are approving SPA 16-002 with an effective date of 
January 9, 2017.  Enclosed is the approved SPA page and signed CMS-179 form. 

If you have further questions about this SPA, please contact Margaret Kosherzenko of my staff at 
215-861-4288.

Sincerely, 

Francis McCullough 
Associate Regional Administrator 
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